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  Star 

 
òôThe time is fulfilled, and the kingdom of God has come near; 

repent and be -love the good news.õó Mark 1: 15 

Snowy days are good for many things:  

Mugs of hot cocoa  

Sledding down the biggest hill you can find  

Binge -watching your current favorite show or movie  

Reading  

Snuggling  

And making Valentines!  

Snipping the construction paper, gluing the doilies, and debating 
who the recipient should be!   Making Valentines might bring a 
flood of memories: perhaps the kind that make you giggle and the 
kind that make your cringe.   

But love is not just for making valentines.  Love shares the same root with believe.  To believe is to 
hold an idea or thought as truth endeared to one as loved.  Listen this way the words Jesus proclaims 
in the first chapter of Mark after coming of the desert, after the temptations:  

òThe time is now, Godõs way is here, turn around, and hold dear loving the truth of Gospel.ó 

What is this Gospel?  Our verse for the year: òBe doers of the words, and not just hearers onlyó James 
1: 22 assumes that you have already heard the Godõs word.  The writer of the book of James imagines 
that you and I have already heard Godõs good news.  We already know about Jesus.  We already know 
about Godõs love.  We already know what we are invited to do and to be.   

Our challenge is whether or not we will do anything with that information.  

Perhaps, for some of those most mature in the faith, this is the challenge.  Tell the story.  Be active in 
your faith.  DO Godõs way.   For others, I wonder, do we know what the good news is?  Or more 
poignantly, do we remember? Have we felt the good news of Jesus? We make valentines for a 
sweetheart, because of a feeling -sometimes fleeting, sometimes lifelong.  Holding dear the loving truth 
of the Gospel is an active life long discipleship commitment filled with learning what the good news.  

How unusual it feels to have Ash Wednesday and Valentinesõ Day share the same calendar block.  
Some may feel truly conflicted about whether to go to dinner or come to Ash Wednesday services.  For 
the conscientious among us, there is both a noon -time service and restaurants open on the weekend! 
However, Godõs love is expressed most truly in many ways.  Godõs love can be expressed in those 
sweet valentines you and I made as well as the ones we donated for children at Penn London 
elementary (see page 7 for details).  Godõs love can be expressed through marriage as well as through 
friendship.   Godõs love can be expressed through children as well as adults.  Godõs love knows no 
bounds.  It is only us who bind Godõs love.   

So, this February 14th, hear the good news, you are beloved of God.  God, who loves you, longs for 
you to turn around from anything that has separated you from God and love most fully God and 
Godõs people.   

THIS is the good news, the Gospel of Lord Jesus Christ, thanks be to God, Amen.  

In Godõs Love, Pastor Monica  

Noon 
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COFFEE FELLOWSHIP  

Hosted by:  Missions Team  

Due to the increase in food allergies among 

the general population, as well as our own 

congregants, we request that any items 

brought for the fellowship hour have a note attached if there are 

nuts in them (including coconuts).   

Thank you.  

Fifth Sunday After Epiphany  
February 4, 2018  

Communion Sunday  
 

*Emergency Food Pantry Collection Day is on the  
 first Sunday of each month  

 Scripture: Mark 1:29 -39, Psalm 147: 1 -11
 Sermon:  òDO Go Back  ó                                    

Healing is personal, but not private.   It is individual 
and communal.   Where is God calling you to go back 

and serve?   
 

Last Sunday After Epiphany  
February 11, 2018  

Scout Sunday  
 Scripture: Mark 1: 40 -45                              
 Sermon:  òDO BRAVE ó                                    

Bravery requires much of us.   Faith requires brave 
moments.   Join us as we look at brave moments in the 

lives of disciples then and now.    
 

New Series for Lent   
DO Pause:   In faith, there is action and active 

pausing.   Why do we pause in Lent?  We pause to see 
where God is leading us as a community and as 

individuals at this particular time.     

Ash Wednesday  
February 14, 2018  

12:00 noon and 7:00 p.m.  
Scripture: Psalm 51: 1 -17                                

Sermon Title: òDO Pause to Confessó  

In our lives, we find ourselves separated from 
God,   Pause to confess your separation and find the 

source of life and love in God.    

First Sunday in Lent  
February 18, 2018  

Scout Sunday  
 Scripture: Mark 2: 1 -12                                     

Sermon:  òDO Pause to Listen ó                                    
Listening to the needs of others is a gift.   Acting on what on 

you discover can be even more challenging.   What can we 

learn from man who was paralyzed and his friends about 

listening to the needs of our friends?   

Second Sunday in Lent  
February 25, 2018  

 Scripture: Mark 2: 13 -17                       
Sermon:  òDO Pause to Know  ó                                    

The knowledge of the mission of Jesus is the deepest 
knowing.   How did the disciples come to know Jesus?  Jesus 

the expert teacher, offers us an object lesson. Come and see! 

FIRST SUNDAYS:  Our 
Emergency Food Pantry 
serves our community and 
provides much needed food 
and supplies to families in 

our area.  Your donations are 
appreciated.  An Emergency Aid 
donation envelope can be found in 
your bulletin on First Sundays as well.  
The funds collected help others in need 
with rent, utility bills, etc.  Thank you 
for your generosity.   

.  

February Worship at West Grove UMC 
Please join us in our worship service to be blessed by the Word of God. 

 

 

 

Worship is on Sunday, 

February 11th at 11 am 

in the Alison Theater led by  

Karen Hruz. 

Join us or tune in on the Closed Circuit TV at 
Jennerõs Pond. 

THE CHURCH OFFICE WI LL 
BE CLOSED ON  

Monday, February 19th,  

in observance of Presidentõs Day.  

  The office will re -open at  

    7:30 a.m. on  

     Tuesday,  

    February, 20th.  
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Please join 

us at 12 

noon or 

7pm for 

Ash 

Wednesday 

Service.  
 

Both service will feature the 

imposition of ashes and the 

reception of the Sacrament of 

Holy Communion.  

Consider joining us at the noon 

service. We hope that some of 

our folks who prefer not to drive 

at night, or who might have 

conflicts in the evening, can join 

us as we offer additional 

opportunities to worship.  

Let us prepare our hearts for 

Lent.  

Walking With Jesus  
February 18 through April 1  

More than a Lenten devotional  

We will kick off the devotional group with a 
Healthy Potluck Dinner on Sunday, February 
18!  You are invited to join us in this 6 week program, 
beginning February 19, designed to help you make 
small changes and  simple lifestyle improvements in 
your health, and to grow in faith.  An inspiring devo-
tional dimension to the program reminds you of the 
connection between health in body and spirit.  As you 
work on physical health goals (increased steps walked 

daily, more vegetables and fruits, increased water   intake), daily Scripture readings and meditations 
help you follow the routes that Jesus walked while preaching and teaching, leading up to the cruci-
fixion and resurrection.  

A sign -up sheet and copies of the book are available on a display in the lobby.  I encourage you to 
sign -up and share your email address or phone number, so that we can all share our experiences 
and support with one another throughout the 6 week journey. For those interested, we will meet 
on Monday evenings beginning February 26 from 6:30 -8 to share our experiences and support 
one another along this journey.  Our last meeting will be on Monday, April 2 as we gather to 
close our journey and discuss itõs impact on us.  Book donations of $8.30 are  appreciated to cov-
er the cost of the book, but donõt let cost be an issue. You are invited to take a book and join 
the  journey! Donations can be placed in the offering plate. If you have any questions, please contact 
Susan Paisley by email or phone: sbrintonpais1@verizon.net or  (610) 529 -8699.  

Sunday Mornings View and Chew:  

Cultivating Tenderheartedness in 

Race Relations  
 

Watch at home ð discuss it here  the last Sunday of each 
month from February through June (note two exceptions)!  The 
Apostle Paul encourages Christians to be tenderhearted 
(Ephesians 4:32).  Enhancing understanding through education 
is a means to move from mere tolerance to tenderheartedness.  
Each month participants will be assigned a movie, videos, or You 
Tubes to watch that speak to relations between white people and 
people of color.  A list of questions to consider will be sent with 
the assigned video or movie.  Watch it at your leisure, but come 
ready to share your reactions and responses with the others in 
the Sunday School class (Room TBA).  Mel Leaman will facilitate 
the process.  Please email Mel regarding your participation at 
jmleaman@comcast.net  or sign -up in the narthex.  Mel will send 
you the questions upon your registration.  
 
Sunday ð February 25 ð The movie òCrashó (2 hours) 

Sunday ð March 25 ð Understanding Privilege  

Sunday ð April 29  ð Slavery by another name: Incarceration  

Sunday - May 20 ð Cracking the Codes: Systems of Inequality  

Sunday, June 10 ð Perspectives on Healing and Reconciliation  

mailto:jmleaman@comcast.net
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The WGUMC Finance 
Committee and Administrative 
Council monitor the financial 
health of the church each 
month, comparing giving and 
spending to the approved 
budget, with the emphasis on 
cash flow.  Our goal is to 
ensure that the weekly offering, fundraising 
events, and designated giving,  offset the church 
expenditures.  I am happy to report that for the 
second year in a row, as a result of faithful giving, 
we ended the year cash positive.  Total income in 
2017 of approximately $438,000 exceeded 
spending of approximately $405,600 for an end of 
the year increase in our cash position of just over 
$32,400.  This has not always been the case as 
we ended both 2014 and 2015 in cash deficit 
positions, followed by a small cash surplus in 
2016 of $12,600 and this excellent result of 
$32,400 cash surplus in 2017.  We are blessed.  
 

The financial strength in 2017 was mainly driven 
by your faithful giving.  Giving by individual is of 
course kept confidential.  Only the church 
Financial Secretary, who is responsible for 
issuing the semi -annual giving statements, and 
the pastor see the actual giving by family.  The 
finance team and administrative council establish 
our budgets by monitoring average weekly giving 
in total.  For 2017, using 2016 offering as our 
guide, we established our budget based on a 
targeted weekly offering of $6,538 per week.  Due 
to your generosity and faithful giving, offering in 
2017 averaged $7,069 per week, 8% above 
budget.  In addition to the weekly offering, the 
Trustees hold various fundraising events, and the 
net profits from the chicken barbeque, two 
pancake breakfasts, and the fall Open Market, 
also provided funds to cover our expenses. 
 Thanks to everyone who helped organize and 
came out and supported these fundraisers.  
 

Total spending in 2017 was about 2.5% over 
budget, but this was the result of specific actions 
agreed during the year by the Church 
Administrative Council.  In February, based on 
the recommendation of the Staff Parrish Relations 
Committee, we added an unbudgeted part -time 
position in the church office to assist in 
membership engagement and other clerical 
duties.  Trustees, who are responsible for all 
building related expenses (maintenance, utilities, 
mortgage payments and capital spending), ended 
the year right on budget even after absorbing 
unbudgeted expenses related to emergency 

replacement of one of the heating 
and cooling units.  Our church 
building is now 18 years old and 
the Trustees are working on a five 
year plan to try to estimate the 
cost and adequately plan for the 
replacement of our aging building 
systems.  Not an easy task, but an 

important one.  
 

The United Methodist General Board of 
Discipleship issued a set of financial guidelines in 
a booklet that they called òHandling Godõs Money 
in the Church.ó  This booklet provides important 
guidance to the local churches on a number of 
financial issues including the specific 
responsibilities of the key  financial leadership 
roles in the church (treasurer, financial secretary, 
finance chairperson, counters) and provides an 
outline for engaging in financial best practices 
(establishing budgets, providing easy to 
understand financial reports, implementing 
internal controls.)  All things we strive to do here 
at WGUMC under the leadership of the finance 
committee.  In the area of budgeting the United 
Methodist Church guidance states, òIn many 
congregations, the focus from week -to-week is 
whether there will be enough money to pay the 
bills.  Financially vital congregations, however, 
have moved beyond a survivability mindset to 
think missionally about budgeting.  Rather than 
thinking in terms of scarcity, these congregations 
have allowed Godõs great abundance to frame 
their approach to budgeting and to raising the 
funds to support mission.ó  I reread this guidance 
as I prepared this year -end finance report and 
looking back at my opening paragraph that 
emphasized the monitoring of cash flow, asked 
myself if I, as a member of the finance team, have 
fully embraced what the Board of Discipleship 
financial guidelines calls òmissional budgeting,ó 
the process of establishing an òannual budget 
that is a statement of faith that reveals what is 
most important to the congregation.ó  I think 
under Pastor Monicaõs guidance, and with input 
from the various leaders in the church, we have 
improved in this area, but I close the 2017 
financial report by asking that you continue to 
pray that we as a congregation open our hearts to 
the discerning, planning and budgeting for Godõs 
mission here at West Grove United Methodist 
Church.  Letõs think less about our ability to pay 
and more about our obligation to serve.  

R. Scott Steele, Treasurer  

2017 Year -End Financial Report  



 5 

 



 6 

 

P A G E  6  

SAVE THE DATE!! JULY 9 - 13 

VBS 2018 NEEDS YOU!!  
 

VBS 2018 at WGUMC is planned for the week 
of July 9th. You will want to get it on your         
calendars now so you donõt miss out on the 
fun!  There are classes for children age 3 
through those entering grade 6.  Students      
entering grade 6 may choose to be a participant 
or a volunteer with the younger children. The 
theme is òRolling River Rampageó ð Experience 
the Adventure of a Lifetime with God! The key 
Bible verse is Isaiah  43:2 òWhen you pass 
through the   waters, I will be with you.ó        
Registration for VBS will begin in a few months.  
 
In order for us to have a successful and         
impactful week for the children of our church 
and community, we need lots of volunteers, 
both adults and youth. Currently, we are lin-
ing up key  positions and once they are filled, 
we will be recruiting additional volunteers to 
support the leaders in each area. The leaders 
needed are listed below. Please contact Joan 
Leaman ( jmleaman@comcast.net ) if you are 
able to   commit to one of these volunteer posi-
tions. When you do, you will receive the lead-
erõs guide for your area and can begin to plan 
so materials may be gathered or purchased.  

 
 
 
 

Leaders needed for:  
 

Opening and Closing Leader  

Music Leader  

Craft Leader  

Recreation Leader  

Science Leader  

Missions Leader  

Preschool Leader  

Group Leaders (no planning necessary)  

Decorations Leader  

 
Please prayerfully consider how you  

can support VBS this summer. Thanks!  

This is our 

12th  year of 

donating 

boxed 

valentines to 

the children of 

Penn London 

Elementary 

who do not 

have 

Valentines to 

give to their 

classmates.  

Please consider buying a box of valentines 

and dropping it off in the collection box 

provided in the church lobby.  

The deadline for 

cards is Monday, 

February 5. Thank 

you.  

SAVE THE 
DATE:  

March 25th  

3- 5 p.m.  
  

Come one, come all! All ages, all families, friends 
and relatives, neighbors and guests...you are all 

invited to our annual Eggsótravaganza! 

So many exciting things to do and see and learn! 
Children throughout the area are invited to get 
their Easter baskets ready and take part in our 
egg hunt with more than 3000 eggs!  

All activities are for children ages toddler 
through grade 4. There is even an "egg pit" for 
the infants!  

Our egg hunt is well -organized and safe for eve-
ryone! It occurs all afternoon, so there is no rush 
nor trampling of one another! Come and hunt at 
your pace! Our event is "rain or shine"!  

mailto:jmleaman@comcast.net
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TOOLS FOR MINISTRY 
Saturday, March 10, 2018  

8:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.  
Location: Innabah Program Center  

712 Pughtown Rd., Spring City, PA 19475  
 

Registration Fee  
Early Registration $10 - Until Jan. 31; Standard Registration $12 - Feb. 1 - 25 

Late Registration $15 - After Feb. 25  
Breakfast included and snacks throughout the morning.  

 

Agenda  
8:30 Registration & Breakfast  
9:00 Welcome  
Camp Director, Michael Hyde  
District Lay Leaders: Jennifer Lafferty, Bill Thompson  
District Superintendent Dawn Taylor -Storm 
9:15 ð 9:30 Travel to First Session Workshops 

To Register: 
All Registration is Online  

Credit and Debit Card Payments Accepted  
IMPORTANT - when registering you MUST ANSWER ALL QUESTIONS or the system will not      ac-

cept your registration  
 

Workshops - Choose 2 Workshops (One from each session) (Full Descriptions can be found in the booklet in the lobby)  

Session One Workshops  

1. Making Disciples Rather Than Members -Rev. Amy Banka, Hopewell UMC  

2. An Alternative to Church Committees ñRev. Tom Ebersole, Wayne UMC  

3. How to Have Meaningful Conversations in Your Local Church about Race ñRev. Tracy Duncan, M. Div., Phila.: Eastwick UMC, 
Member EPA Conference Committee on Religion and Race; Rev. Diana Esposito, Deacon, Grove UMC, Member EPA Confer-
ence Committee on Religion and Race  

4. Developing an Atmosphere of Giving ñRev. Dennis Emrick, St. Peter's: Mount Carmel UMC  

5. Entering the Mission Field ñRev. Dr. Bruny Martinez  

6. Emotional Mechanics: Committing to Self -Care ñMichael DõAngelo NCC, MS, LPC, Center for Pastoral Counseling of Greater 
Philadelphia  

7. Lay Leader and Lay Member ñDr. Michelle Daniels, South District Lay Leader Team Member; William Thompson, South District 
Co -Lay Leader  

8. Toward a Praying Church ñRev. Andrea M. Haldeman, Pastor of Discipleship & Congregational Care, West Lawn UMC  

Rev. Jean Howe, Pastor of Grace UMC, Reading; Pastor of Adult Ministries, West Lawn UMC  

9. How to Reach Your Community Effectively ñRev. Thomas C. Davis -Shappell, Retired Elder, UMC 45 years of Ministry,  

Church Consultant on Visioning and Strategic Planning  

Session Two Workshops  

10. Reaching Kids ð Equipping Families: Creating and Growing Childrenõs and Family Ministry ProgramñKelly Rismiller, Dir. of Chi l-
dren & Family Ministries, West Lawn UMC  

11. Reaching Your Community with Facebook ñRev. Lou Hornberger, M. Div  

12. The Work of the Staff/Pastor Parish Relations Committee: the makeup, role and process of the committee, including pastora l 
evaluation. ñRev. Dr. Bronwyn Yocum, Retired Elder, Former DS, Church Consultant, M.Div., D.Min.  

13. Team Building with Youth and Young Adults ñKelly Nelson, Program & Guest Group Coordinator, Innabah Program Center  

14. Reading the Scripture Through Native American Eyes -  Verna Colliver, EPA Conf Committee on Native American Ministries  

15. The Ministry of Being a Local Church Trustee ñAlvin Kingcade, Sr., CSM, Past Pres. EPA Conf Board of Trustees  

16. Why Should I Consider the CSM and CLM Training? - Jennifer Lafferty, CLM, South Dist. Lay Leader, Certified Health Minister  

Carrie Thurmond -Argo, CLM; Angela Anderson, CLM  

17. Taking Your Finance Team to the Next Level ñLawrence A. Lee, MBA, CSM, Sr. Accountant EPA Conference  

18. Prayer Vigil ñRev. Andrea M. Haldeman, Pastor of Discipleship & Congregational Care, West Lawn UMC; Rev. Jean Howe, 
Pastor of Grace UMC, Reading; Pastor of Adult Ministries, West Lawn UMC  

19. Technology in the Worship Service: Howõs That Working (or Not Working) for You?ó - Aubrey Bates, CLM  

9:30 ð 10:50 Session One Workshops  
10:50 ð 11:10 Break/Travel to Session Two 
Workshops 
11:10 ð 12:30 Session Two Workshops 
12:30 p.m. Departure  
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TRUSTEE REPORT TO THE CONGREGATION  
 

As our church building grows older, we are faced with challenges to keep it look-

ing good and running smoothly.   The unexpected failure of the HVAC Unit put 

our Trustee Capital Expense line item in the General Budget in a $10,000 deficit 

in January of 2017.   This unit (above the Youth Room) controls the heat and air 

conditioning for the west side of the south wing (side toward  Guernsey   Road).    

Thanks to our planned fundraising programs --Chicken BBQ, Open Market, and 
Pancake Breakfast -- the Trustees with the help of our church family were suc-
cessful in covering this deficit.   The regular giving of faithful members and above 

and beyond giving of members benefited as well.  
Our Spring Cleanup Day was well attended and volunteers weeded flower beds, trimmed bushes, 
washed windows, and polished woodwork.  Throughout the year additional projects were completed:  
     -  Scott Steele painted several exterior doors.  
     -  Girl Scouts planted 36+ flower plants supplied by the Trustees.  
     -  Fred Daddario and Ralph Curtiss removed the BBQ pit.  
     -  Julie and Bob Hughes repaired and painted the Harmony Road steps and weatherized the  
   windows in the Administrative wing.  
     - John Boyd repaired computers and updated software.  
     - United Methodist Women provided financial support.  
     - Dave Talley replaced lightbulbs and also weeded the Harmony Road bank.                                            
  

Our required inspections --Kitchen by CCHD, Boiler by L&I, Insurance Co., and Fire Extinguisher In-
spection --were completed successfully but cost $500.  Plumbing repairs were completed --kitchen sink 
faucet replaced, grease trap pipes unclogged, water fountain and leaking toilets repaired.  The Rt. 1 
banner and the banner on the north end of the building were replaced.  Repairs were completed to the 
pillar at the main entrance.  The cracks in the parking lot and driveway were patched with hot tar.     
Boy Scout Troop 12 was granted permission to place a storage shed on church property behind the        
sanctuary.                                                                                                                                                          
  

The Trustees' ministry of service is to keep our building in good repair to always provide a place to          
worship and to minister to our community and world.  

COMMUNITY  
GARDEN:    

RESTORATION OR  
DEMISE?  

 

The Trustees have  voted 
to remove the community garden plots unless a 
Community Garden Manager  is found  to supervise 
the program.   
 

The garden plots were started as an outreach to 
community members to provide an available space 
for a garden to plant food/flowers for their own use 
and/or to share with others.   Food could be donat-
ed to the Chester County Food Bank for  the com-
munity food cupboards.  
 

We began with fourteen raised beds. Due to deterio-
ration and lack of use, there are  currently six availa-
ble.   Last season, two active gardeners participated.  
 

If a Community Garden 
Manager is found by  March 
20, 2018, the Trustee 
Board will retain the six 
raised beds and will 
add  more if request-
ed.  Please contact a Trus-
tee or notify Donna Fackler 
for additional  information.   
 

COMMUNITY GARDEN 

MANAGER  
Qualifications for the Position:  

 1.  Dislikes viewing a "weed patch" where 

lush raised garden beds should be seen when 

driving north on Rt. 1.  

 2.   Willingness to encourage gardeners to 

harvest crops and pull weeds from their 

garden beds.  

 3.   Ability to read and follow prepared 

guidelines -- copy available from church office.  

 4.   Will inform Trustees of any problems or 

needs.  

 5.   Will begin position in March of 2018.  

If this position is not 

filled, the Trustees have 

voted to remove the 

remaining   garden beds 

and to end the             

Community Garden      

Program.  


